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June 26, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski							 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

I am pleased to transmit the Anti-Trafficking proviso response to the King County Council. The Council required a report responding to Section 112 Proviso P1 in the 2019-2020 Biennial Budget (Ordinance 18835) on the Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) appropriation, addressing the topic of labor trafficking.

This enclosed report has been a joint effort of the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB), the Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) of the Department of Executive Services (DES), and the Department of Human Resources (DHR). There was also early consultation with the Office of Equity and Social Justice (OESJ). The report addresses the three deliverables of the proviso including:  

(1) an inventory of the County agencies, including the number of employees in each, that regularly interact with companies or organizations that could be using trafficked labor; 
(2) a pilot training program for targeted county agencies that would train employees to help them identify potential victims and survivors of labor trafficking; and
(3) best practice recommendations for procurement policies with the intent of reducing the risk of labor trafficking in the county’s contract-related supply chains. 

A summary of each proviso deliverable follows:

Inventory of County Agencies
Based on interviews with agency staff, the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) identified 21 County agencies and approximately 1,800 employees who regularly interact with companies or organizations that might employ trafficked labor. PSB discussed the criteria of the proviso with agencies and subsequently asked them to self-assess the number of employees that met the criteria. 

Pilot Training Program
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Department of Human Resources (DHR) recommends that a third-party provider develop and implement a pilot training program that focuses on the more encompassing topic of “human trafficking” which includes both labor trafficking and sex trafficking. The training will focus on frontline staff who have the increased potential to come into contact with victims or survivors of human trafficking. The training would help frontline staff identify and report cases of suspected human trafficking. The training will utilize the curriculum from a selected third-party provider that has expertise in this field.  

Procurement Policies
The procurement section of the report states that the County’s goal is to do business with suppliers associated with “clean supply chains.”  A clean supply chain does not deploy trafficked labor as part of the production of specific goods and services. The Executive’s strategic approach for implementing the stated goal is to focus efforts on a subset of contracts that have a higher risk for trafficked labor. The enclosed report includes a preliminary identification of the higher risk contract categories, with the intent of using a consultant study to enhance the County’s understanding of contract-related supply chains and to make recommendations based on the consultant’s findings. The report highlights current laws and best practices the County has in place to address labor trafficking, recommends ten additional actions to supplement current practices, and describes actions that policy makers can consider in the future. As a framework for discussing specific procurement recommendations, the report uses six best practice categories and recommends specific actions within each category.

The Anti-Trafficking proviso response supports the Enhance Community Safety goal outlined in the King County Strategic Plan. The estimated staff time and cost to produce this report required 440 hours of time - $24,000 dollars in direct salary costs from FBOD, $1,800 in DHR time, and $500 PSB.

















If you have any questions or comments regarding the Anti-Trafficking proviso response, please contact Ken Guy, Director of Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.
 
 Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure
	

cc: 	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN: Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff		  
 Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Casey Sixkiller, Chief Operating Officer
Rachel Smith, Chief of Staff, KCEO
Paige Shevlin, Economic Development Policy Advisor, KCEO
Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES
	


